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SYSL Board Meeting 

Tuesday, June 10, 2008 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Meeting called to order at .7:49 p.m. by First Vice, Sarah Najarro.  Marlene was not present due to 

a death in the family.  Tahoe Park was thanked for hosting the June meeting.  The President, 

Steven Hall of Tahoe Park introduced Tahoe Park Board members that were there. 

 

Visitor: Ross with the Sacramento River Cats 

 

Ross was at the meeting to promote a Chalk Talk with the San Jose Earthquakes soccer team.  This 

is to be held on July 10 at 5pm, one hour before the Rivercats play.  There are fundraising 

opportunities available.  The Earthquakes will be doing on field demonstrations and signing 

autographs.  Ross gave away 4 Rivercats tickets.  He left flyers and cards for anyone interested. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Sarah asked everyone to look over the minutes. 

There were 2 corrections: 

1. For the Good of the Game, it was a Dixon parent not a Dixon Rep. 

2. Club Managers to send club PAD representative and Treasurers information (emails and 

phone #’s) to Sarah Najarro, not M. Vega. 

After corrections were noted, Southgate motioned to approve minutes and all approved by saying 

aye. 

 

FIRST VICE REPORT: 

Nothing to report. 

 

HEAD COACH REPORT: Steve Martinez 

SYSL hosted their 1
st
 E/D Coaches Class.  All coaches passed. 

½ of the cost of the class will be reimbursed by SYSL.  Sarah said that Hope is requesting that any 

coach that wants a check by the next meeting to please let her know. 

 

There will be a Spanish/English F Coaches Class with be on August 1
st
 and 2

nd
.  There is only 1 

coach registered. 

Steve Hall from Tahoe Park asked Steve how to go about getting signed up for a D License class.  

He said to go the CYSA website or D6soccer.com to get information. 

 

HEAD REFEREE REPORT: 

Absence excused.  Steve reported the following about referee clinics for Ed. 



- July 21
st
 Parkway only had 2 applicants 

  South Florin has 50 applicants 

  Greenhaven has 32 applicants 

 

- E Clinic in April 

 17 registered 

- F Clinic in May 

 30 registered 

- E Clinic in May in Woodland 

 14 registered 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 Not present.  Absent due to illness. 

 

REGISTRAR’S REPORT:Jennifer Neuner 

There are 2 clubs that have not turned in any batches: 

1. Our Lady Guadalupe 

2. Woodland 

The 1
st
 batch was due May 26

th
 and the 2

nd
 batch with ¾ of registration should be turned in on June 

26
th

.  

July 15 is when all Metro Teams should be turned in. 

 

Emails have gone out to all registrars with lamination dates and who is hosting them. 

 

Jennifer said that she had a question about U6 teams and are they required to be registered.  All 

age groups are required to be registered for insurance purposes and all children should have a 

player pass. 

 

Another question was asked about a child that has a disability and what do we do if a parent 

requests that they be put on a younger age group that they are supposed to be in.  A Doctors note 

must be submitted to Marlene and it is then voted on at the SYSL meeting. 

 

There was a CYSA Acceptance Form sent to all Registrars and must be completed and mailed 

back by June 1
st
.  This form is to let them know who has access to the website.  If this is not done, 

your registrars will not be able to log in to the website. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: None 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: None 

 

COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Metro Report: Sarah Najarro 

Of the 56 teams turned in for Metro, There are only 2 teams that are in question if they will be 

accepted. 

 -Tahoe Park / Penalties that need to be paid 

 -Woodland / Assistant coach did not have F License 

 

The age groups of our Metro teams are; 

2 - U10 Girls,  



8 - U12 Boys, 6 - U12 Girls 

7 – U14 Boys, 6 – U14 Girls 

6 – U16 Boys, 5 – U16 Girls 

7 – U19 Boys, 10 – U19 Girls 

 

Sarah said that some teams don’t belong in Metro, but there is nothing in writing to judge whether 

a team gets to play metro or not.  There are over 500 teams in the District 

 

Fields: Michelle Steiner 

There was a lot of discussion about U6 and U8 teams on whether or not to play Quarters or Halves. 

 

There was a motion to default U6 to Quarters and default U8 to Halves with the agreement of both 

coaches.  Peter with Southgate made motion.  The vote was 

11 – ayes, 1 – opposed, 2 – abstentions 

Motion passed. 

 

Microphones and Air Horns are banned from fields. 

THERE IS NO ALCOHOL OR SMOKING ALLOWED ON ALL FIELDS DURING PLAY. 

 

Michelle asked that the presidents of each club needs to make sure that their coaches read  the 

rules on the back of the schedules. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Visitors must be positioned 3 yards from the touch line at the games and the players are to be 1 

yard.  No parents are allowed behind the goal box. 

 

Starting in 2009 there will be a fee of $2 per hour for all parks. 

 

GOOD OF GAME: 

Bruce with Landpark wanted to congratulate all the coaches that took the E/D Coaches Class.  It 

was not an easy class and they should be applauded for their efforts. 

 

Tammy with Sac United said that the U11 Boys did well in Woodland and the U18 girls are having 

a Spaghetti Feed on July 11
th

.  Also she passed out a handout for a Skills Camp with Frans Hoek. 

 

Sarah nominated John Thompson for Secretary and was voted in. 

 

District Cup is now going to accept U10 teams. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Motion to adjourn by Bruce Mattos.  Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m. 

 

Minutes recorded by Dawn Hall – Treasurer of Tahoe Park  

NEXT MEETING: 

Host Club: Fruitridge 

At Florin Old Towne Center on Florin/Fletcher Rd 


